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Mr. Jon Calloway
ATC Local Relations

Dear Mr. Calloway:

The Town of Cross Plains Board of Supervisors has reviewed the proposed routes through the Town of Cross Plains.  There are legitimate questions that ATC and PSC should address regarding the need for the Cardinal Hickory Transmission Line before resolving the appropriate route.  If a new regional transmission line is needed, The Town has concerns about the proposed routes through the Town of Cross Plains.  

The Town does not believe the alternative route that creates a new transmission line through the northwest area of the Town should be pursued under any circumstances.  

Further the Town believes that there are problems with running these new regional larger transmission lines and new larger poles along the existing local transmission line route.  There are more than a dozen instances where the existing line runs within a couple of hundred feet of existing residential houses.  The new regional poles and lines appear to double the size of the required poles and easements widths.  There is no question that the line noise will significantly increase.  Studies document that transmission lines in close proximity to residential properties reduce property values. The literature is just beginning to document the health effects from long term exposure to electric magnetic fields.  

The existing transmission line route should only be pursued if the route is modified to avoid close proximity to existing residential properties.  Literature suggests negative effects on residential property values for lines within 1,500 feet. The literature does not suggest negative impacts on the value of existing agricultural uses.  The noise and health effects are documented in studies of lines within 500 to 750 feet of residences.  

The Town is predominately agricultural property.   There should be reasonable route modification options away from residential properties.    ATC and affected Town residential property owners should work together to minimize the lines adverse effects on these residential properties.  

Sincerely,


Greg Hyer, Chair			Vera Riley, Supervisor


Jeff Baylis, Supervisor			Greg Haack, Supervisor	Paul Correll, Supervisor

cc.	 Public Service Commission
	Area State Legislators
